The Oldenburg Town Council met Monday, March 3, 2025 at 7:00 PM at the Municipal Building meeting room. After being called to order by President Dennis Moeller, the minutes from the previous February meeting were approved. President Moeller made a motion to accept the minutes, Councilman Wahman seconded; all in favor.

President Moeller made a motion to reappoint the town legal council, John Kellerman, at \$3,600 annually. Councilman Wahman seconded; all in favor. President Moeller also made a motion to appoint Brian Clagg as councilman, Councilman Wahman seconded. Clagg accepted his appointment and was sworn in. Councilman Wahman made a motion to appoint Clagg as vice president, and President Moeller seconded.

Community member Cassie Holtel introduced her green initiative project to plant 1,700 trees though her position at Wood-Mizer and is seeking a "parks and rec representative" to work in conjunction with council. Holtel stated most trees are about one year old with edible fruit, some white pines, and there are 100 3-year-old white pine. Community member Bobby Rauch with a background in forestry, volunteered to be the point of contact.

Ryan Paul with Paul Landscaping presented his 2025 landscaping contract. Councilman Wahman made a motion to accept and President Moeller seconded.

Sister Maureen from the leadership team at the Sister's of St. Francis provided a statement regarding the community response to the RDOOR acquisition (attached).

Community member David Mannix spoke regarding parking concerns with the RDOOR acquisition. Mannix provided his research regarding variance process within Franklin county and voiced his concerns for parking and future infrastructure planning for the long-term. Mannix requested the project site plan, once provided, be evaluated by interested town members, more evidence/research to hold RDOOR accountable, and for Council President to weigh in at the Area Planning Commission requesting 130 parking spots. President Moeller provided that he has already been in contact with the Area Planning Commission and will continue to monitor/attend upcoming meetings and has also spoken with both RDOOR representatives Brian Conn and Kevin Brown separately regarding the town's past problems with parking in the area.

Community member Carla Enzinger spoke to request formal parking spaces, (a minimum of 2) in front of her home for the Water Street Project. President Moeller will follow-up with Tim Hunt, project engineer. Enzinger also mentioned the need to for larger/more recycle bins. President Moeller will follow-up with contact at Rumpke.

Community member Deb Enneking provided her background research on RDOOR properties (available for viewing upon request).

Community member Jeff Paul spoke regarding a trip he and additional community members took to Indianapolis to see for themselves the condition of RDOOR properties, and to talk to residents who lived there. Paul ultimately stated that the condition of the properties seemed to correlated with the condition of the community they were located within.

Community member Kevin Doyle broached further discussion with the Sister's leadership team regarding future plans with their properties, especially any future sales.

Old Business: Walking trail update – the town will be opening bids for construction on Monday, March 10th at the Town Hall at 2:00 PM.

The railing for the new wall at the Municipal building is being fabricated by Red Forge. They have completed the rail but it must still be sand blasted and powder coated.

The public meeting for the Federal Grant Water Street Project with HWC Engineering will be March 12th @ 7PM at the Municipal building meeting room.

Jason Walke with Oldenburg Academy provided an update to President Moeller that they are at \$7,000, they have until March 28th to end their fundraiser for "Beautifying the 'Burg."

New Resolutions for Franklin county were reveiwed. President Moeller made a motion to approve, Councilman Clagg seconded. All in favor.

Clerk Treasurer Kate Hunter relayed FCCF grant money received and SEI Water Grant money received.

Councilman Clagg made a motion to adjourn. Councilman Wahman seconded. All in favor.

The next meeting will be Monday, April 7th @ 7:00 PM at the Town Hall.

Dennis Moeller, Council President

Katelyn Hunter, Clerk Treasurer